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CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gavel). .. Okay, this meeting shall come to order. This is May 2, 2016.

This is a committee meeting of the Council’s Committee on Budget and Finance. We
are here for the 2017 proposal as presented by Mayor Arakawa. So this morning,
Members, we’ll start off with testimony from the community. Everyone turn off your
phones, iPads, mini pads, tablets, Kindles, anything that will disturb this meeting,
turn it off, please. When your name is called, please come forward. You have three
minutes, three minutes only, to speak before this Committee. With 30 seconds left,
the yellow light will go on indicating your remaining time. At the 3-minute mark, the
red light will go on stating that you have no time left for testimony. And we will also
go and ask our District Offices if anyone there would like to give testimony. So stating
that, let me first say who is present for the Committee meeting this morning. We have

Committee members, Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning, Mr. Carroll. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning, Chair.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha, good morning, Chair.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello.

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.

CHAIR HOKAMA: And the Vice-Chairman, Mr. White.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning, Chair.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning, Members. I would like to ask Mr. Jim Jackson, if you

would come forward and share his testimony with us.

Ron Vaught.

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
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BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 2, 2016

MR. JACKSON: Good morning and thank you, Mr. Chair. I'm Jim Jackson. I live on the
West Side and am one of 160 volunteers who work with the Red Cross on Maui. I'm
here today to look for money. We, as you know, the American Red Cross, is not a
government agency. We’re mandated by Congress to provide disaster relief when
anything happens throughout the nation. There are about 65,000--1 was blown away
with that--incidents that the Red Cross responds to nationally throughout the year. In
Hawaii, we respond to an incident about once every four days. Many of those
incidents are fires, others are floods, we also have other situations, we do community
education. I thought it might be helpful because I've been volunteering about 7 years
and I wasn’t fully cognizant of all that the, all that happens when a Red Cross
response is to a particular disaster. We are called and we are mandated with
160 volunteers on Maui. Once a fire occurs in a home, for example, to be there within
2 hours. We have small teams of volunteers. We have a volunteer person who
answers the phone. There’s a fire, there’s a family, get out there and help. What
happens? We get there, we meet with the family, we determine what needs they have,
how much damage has been done. We actually will provide for them, a handful of us
on the island have credit cards that can be activated immediately if that family has
lost a lot, can’t get back into their home, or even if they can, they've lost most of what
they have. We can provide some funding for them to at least get back on their feet.
Because, since the, I guess we call it a depression, but since 2008 has occurred,
funding for the National Red Cross, and specifically in Hawaii, has been reduced.
What we have been able to do for families on Maui and nationally has also been
greatly reduced. We used to, for example, be able to provide three nights of lodging.
We don’t ask for anything from that family. We simply provide it through that credit
card, along with food, any other necessities. We have volunteer social workers, health
workers who follow up with those individuals. We are, on Maui, have one paid staff
member, Michelle Liberty. Many of you may know, we have a small windowless office
in the Cameron Center. Everything else here depends on volunteers. Why do we need
the money? Things, aid that we provide to individuals, staff, resources, partial salary.
We are currently in the midst, in 10 seconds or less, of doing a major smoke alarm
campaign. [ was on Lanai this weekend. We provided, for free, no cost, 37 smoke
alarms to 13 homes. We’re going back over there. So I thank you for your time. Be
happy to answer any questions and hope that you can help us in any way you can.
Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Jackson. Members, any questions for Mr. Jackson on his
testimony? Thank you very --

MR. JACKSON: Alright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --much --
MR. JACKSON: Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: --for your thoughts. Ron Vaught? Following Mr. Vaught will be
Eric Poulsen.
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MR. VAUGHT: Thank you, ladies and gentlemen. I know most of you and most of you know
me. I've been on Maui close to 60 years and in all that time, [ spent 35 years in radio.
All that time, I spent a lot of time with nonprofit organizations. And I mean nonprofit,
people who, organizations that did what they could with what they could get. And
Mike Victorino said it today, emergency preparedness is extremely important and I
want to speak to an issue that I'm very passionate about and that is the Red Cross.
I'm on their advisory board and I said that I would come here and plead with my
friends, because you're all my friends, to get the extra funding that is needed for this
coming year. They don’t ask for a lot but they do an awful lot and you can never tell
about natural disasters. We don’t know when theyTre going to happen but the
American and the Hawaii Red Cross stands ready to jump in and help people who are
caught up in that disaster, doesn’t matter what it is, they’re there to take care of those
people and people are all we have to deal with. We don’t worry about properties, we
don’t worry about a lot of other things, but people need to be taken care of, even if
they’re visitors to Maui or whatever, we are there to take care of them and to help
them. And I have been passionate about the other organizations that I belong to but
not like this. I've seen this Red Cross in action and I've been involved with them now
for a couple of months. I'm on the, as I mentioned, on the advisory board, and I'm so
pleased that they asked me to be a part of this. Well they didn’t really ask me. The
Police Chief said you’re going to help me, you’re going to join this organization, and
you don’t turn him down. But he sits on the same board I do. No, I was very pleased
to be asked to be a part of this and I'm asking you to consider this funding and please
do whatever you can to make this happen. I don’t need the rest of my time unless you
want to ask some questions.

CHAIR HOKAMA: We missed you saying your very famous radio name.
MR. VAUGHT: Oh, that name.

CHAIR HOKAMA: So state your name for the record, Ron. We all know you but if you would
please, for the record, state your name.

MR. VAUGHT: My name?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir.

MR. VAUGHT: Which name was that? I have, [ had so many.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The one that ...

MR. VAUGHT: The backstage announcer? I was the backstage announcer for many years. I
was also Super K. Somebody remembers that back there. I'm old.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What is your actual name.
MR. VAUGHT: My name? Ron Vaught.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Alright, that’s ...
4.
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MR. VAUGHT: Thank you and goodnight. Be sure to ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions for Mr. Vaught?
MR. VAUGHT: Be sure to tip your waiter, we’ll be here all week.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Any questions for Mr. Vaught? Mr. Vaught, we thank you for your
testimony this morning.

MR. VAUGHT: Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for being here.

MR. VAUGHT: Thank you very much.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Eric Poulsen, please? Following Mr. Poulsen will be Buck Joiner.
MR. POULSEN: Good morning, my name is Eric Poulsen.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.

MR. POULSEN: I'm here this morning to speak on the Budget. My testimony supports the
need for change. About a year ago, Councilman White announced $2 million of
taxpayer money was unlawfully spent by the Administration. My request for specific
information and the names of the violators has gone unanswered. As a father of two
young children, nothing upsets me more than being ignored when I call their names.
Most often this happens when they’re doing something wrong. What purpose did it
serve for Mr. White to inflame the public with the discovery of public officials spending
our money unlawfully and then closing the doors to the public disclosures? Is it not
the responsibility of this Council to impose fines to deter repeated acts of defiance?
We are tired of the tough talk and no consequences because politics drives the
accountability wagon. Isn’t it true that all of these lawsuits against the County would
not occur if the Council would honor their obligation to the Charter and impose some
form of discipline? Shifting to the Budget and Mr. Hokama’s claims for investment in
infrastructure, why was the lower road project in West Maui has been eliminated after
being in the Budget for almost 20 years? This road runs along our beautiful ocean
with drainage problems and potholes. It is a disgrace. What is most disturbing is the
fact that the Administration has spent over $1.1 million on this Capital Improvement
Project. How many times were we told this project is ready to go? We now know that
Public Works never even acquired the roadway land rights to begin with. Mr. Hokama,
can you tell us with certainty that the rest of the projects that we are committing our
taxpayer money to are shovel ready? Which raises this final point, we all know that
the Capital Improvement Project is where it was discovered that the Administration
has been executing contracts with private developers for 40 years, that has shifted
millions of dollars and the financial obligations to the citizens. What role has this
Council played in the tearing down of our trust? The citizens of Maui County have
raised their voices from Olowalu to Honolua Bay in the fields of GMO and
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irresponsible injection wells. [ am here today to inform the Council a petition for
Mayor Arakawa’s resignation is being launched by the citizens of Maui County. The
Charter’s been violated too many times by this Administration. It is time for the
citizens to demand accountability, which truly is the responsibility of everyone in this
room. Mr. White, as a taxpayer, | expect for you to join us in this mission, which
serves the public interest. As you clearly know, our trust has been torn down by the
Arakawa Administration and we all know a lawsuit has been filed in Federal court
against the Arakawa administration, which we all support. Mr. White, I have a letter,
I'm going to submit this to you today, thatll put on notice that we need you to lead
this Council towards accountability. Is there someone I can give this to?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, Staff will accept it from you.
MR. POULSEN: Thank you for your time today.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony, Mr. Poulsen. Any questions for the
gentleman on testimony given? Mr. Poulsen, we thank you for your testimony this
morning. Buck Joiner? Following Mr. Joiner is Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez.

MR. JOINER: Aloha kakou. Buck Joiner at this podium for 33 years, infrequently
nowadays, and I'm here to testify on behalf of the 3-Can Plan. This is an absolutely
fantastic, wonderful project that works very, very well in my neighborhood. Is it for
everybody? Absolutely not. There is one area in Kihei that is a very high density,
low-income area with anywhere from 6 to 16 people living in, on a small lot. They
have no green waste. They generate enormous amounts of trash. It’s totally
inappropriate to have the 3-Can Plan for that small neighborhood. Why are there any
additional costs for this? Just because the color of the cans is blue or green? There
are no additional pickups. It’s the same, twice per week, as with the brown can. Do
they drive further? No, it’s exactly the same distance. It’s actually shorter for the blue
can for the recycling stuff. Any additional refuse trucks? No. Any additional
personnel? No. Additional truck maintenance? No. Green waste tipping fees? No,
confirmed this morning. The one problem that we do have with them is that the lids
tend to come off. This little plastic pin that holds the lid on, they fall out, and so, you
know, I have offered to replace these pins. And Solid Waste has said no, you can’t do
that. This is a liability. There’s too much liability with this. A 2-year-old can do that,
okay. I have offered to do it and I will do it for all of the 3-Can Plan area in Kihei. Am
I reliable? Ask me, I'll tell you what I've done for Maui. What about the additional
cost? Right now, the County is asking for $12. That’s totally ridiculous. Notice that
the recyclables go to Maui Disposal and they keep the money that they get for the
returnable’s, for the HI-5. And then there’s also some value associated with the paper,
plastic and glass. What happens to that? In Honolulu, the City and County gets
credit for the returnable’s. So I think that, personally, that the $6 is enough.
Remember when they, the County originally said, the Administration said that it was
$22 additional per month. That was totally ridiculous. Everything in that was totally
bogus and ridiculous. But, as I said, I would like to do the pins rather than having
the Solid Waste send out a worker in a truck with a pin to replace it in a can. That’s
ridiculous. I'm here to help. Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Joiner, for your testimony this morning. Members,
questions on his testimony? Mr. Couch?

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just some clarification, you’re talking about glass in the blue
bins? You don’t put glass in the blue bins, do you?

MR. JOINER: You are correct.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright, thank you.

MR. JOINER: Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other question for Mr. Joiner.

MR. JOINER: It does end up in the blue bins, not supposed to be, and Maui Disposal is the
company that handles the glass. They have the crusher and do that. So it ends up in
the same place whether it goes into the big green bins or the little blue bins but it’s
not supposed to. But you are correct.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quick. Thank you, Buck, for being here. You’re going
to replace all of ‘em or just those that keep falling off? You said you were going to your
community and replace that plastic pin.

MR. JOINER: Yeah, yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And are you going to replace it with the same type of pin or
something else?

MR. JOINER: No, actually the same pin.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.

MR. JOINER: If Public Works will provide me with these pins, I will put them in and then
you put a screw in to hold it so it doesn’t happen the second time. And to give you,
remember when Solid Waste cancelled the 3-Can Plan and then it was reinstituted, I
asked that they send a letter to notify people that the collection of the cans was
cancelled and that we were going to continue with it and the Solid Waste
Environmental Management would not send out that letter. I printed up letters and
delivered it to every single household doing the 3-Can Plan in all of Kihei. So when I
say that [ will do this, you have my word.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I know your word’s good. Thank you, Buck. Thank you,
Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other questions for Mr. Joiner? Thank you for, again, for your
testimony --

MR. JOINER: Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: --this morning. Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez, followed by Tamara Paltin.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Good morning, Mr. Chair.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.

MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: And that’s not a Ron Vaught imitation, by the way.
Chair Hokama and members of the Budget and Finance Committee, my name is
Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez. I live in Kihei and I am testifying as a representative of Go
Maui, Inc. Go Maui is focusing its efforts on housing, jobs, water, agriculture,
economic opportunity and, of course, infrastructure. Go Maui is respectfully testifying
in support of the Mayor’s overall budget for his office and administrative assistant
positions. We believe the public is strongly in favor of a responsive and sufficiently
funded administration that has the capacity to manage a complicated county system
and address citizen needs in a timely manner. We believe the Mayor’s Proposed
Budget meets that test. For example, by returning a position to the CIP team, the
County can continue to save money, as it has in the past. It is my understanding
from previous testimony that value-added engineering has saved the County more
than $10 million in unnecessary cost. Go Maui also supports the efforts of the Water
Department to raise the necessary revenues to expand our water infrastructure,
increase the number of water meters available Upcountry, and to increase funding for
the development of water sources. Of course, no one enjoys paying more in fees, but
we have to make investments now to prevent a crisis in the future. We support efforts
in the Budget to develop affordable housing and address the challenge of
homelessness on Maui and in Hawaii overall that has now become a national news
story. Finally, Go Maui would like to express its appreciation for the work of the Chair
and the members of this Committee. Your professionalism, your dedication, and your
concern for Maui County has been evident in your deliberations and we are most
appreciative. Thank you for the opportunity to testify this morning. Aloha.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much for your testimony. Members, questions to the
gentleman on testimony presented? Having none, good to see you again. Thank you
for your ...

MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. And, again, thank
you for all your hard work.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Tamara Paltin? And following Ms. Paltin will be Caroline Killhour.

MS. PALTIN: Good morning, Councilmembers. I am here just to ask you guys to invest in
the infrastructure that keeps Maui no ka oi. And, you know, I totally agree with the
first four guys that testified before, you know, you gotta invest in disaster preparations
being on an island in the middle of the ocean, very far removed from the continent.
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It’s important that we’re ready when bad natural occurrences occur. And I think that
also includes the frontline lifeguard staff. When things happening on the coastline,
the lifeguards are the frontline staff going on and right now, when we’re busy, during
winter break and spring break, things are happening every day and we aren’t fully
staffed. This past winter, I looked over my timesheet, every day for the whole pay
period was no lunches because if we called out for lunch, then there would be nobody
covering the jet ski, and the jet ski service, right now, for the last 14 years, has been
on a voluntary basis. I think you guys should honor the binding arbitration that was
went through a lawful process. It took over 10 years to separate from the clerical
union of Unit 3. It took another few years to come up with a contract. It took another
few months to go through binding arbitration and it’s kind of feeling disrespectful that
instead of honoring the process, you guys choose not to put it on the agenda. I think
that, you know, without the release of the impact fee studies, all this planning for
physical capital improvements is futile because there’s no guarantee that future
administrations are going to use the funds the way that you’re planning for them to
use the funds but if you invest in the lifeguards when plenty tourist come and the surf
is up and the wind is up, then we can save them. I don’t know anybody that’s willing
to volunteer one more day after the 14 years we already volunteered so I think it would
be more expensive for your guys to launch the helicopter every time someone is in
trouble in the ocean. I think that right now, and I know that we’re only getting paid to
watch nine designated beach parks, and if we only do the job we’re getting paid to do,
bad things are probably going to happen when the surf is up or the wind is up and it
will be on the Fire Department and that will cost more money to the taxpayers. Thank
you. My name is Tamara Paltin.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for sharing your thoughts with us this morning. We
understand you are one of our professionals so thank you for that testimony. Any
questions for the lady on her testimony, Members? Anything for Ms. Paltin? Thank
you very much for your testimony this morning. Caroline Killhour?

MS. KILLHOUR: Good morning, Chair and Councilors. I'm Caroline Killhour, the Executive
Director at the Hui Noeau. I'm here on behalf of the Hui Noeau STEAM Program. I've
spent over 25 years as a product developer for various manufacturers and the last
10 years of my career was spent at L.L. Bean as a designer and head of their
commercialization program for over a billion dollars in product. In my area, we were
the liaison between the idea people and the factories. I know and believe in how
important design and creativity are to innovation and product development. Please
reinstate the budget request for Hui Noeau’s STEAM Program. The Hui educates
hundreds of County’s students ages 2% to 18. One in 5 of these children are on
scholarships. We provide high quality art and design education classes to our County
teachers for free. These teachers, Teach the Teachers Program are all privately
funded. We have a very small staff and small amounts of money can go far in our
programs. This support will reach students and teachers directly. By providing the
support money, we will build lasting capacity for our County to integrate STEAM into
our student curriculum. This program will help to leverage assets of the Hui across
many more students and teachers. It will provide students another avenue to achieve
and learn. It's a very competitive marketplace and we will need all of our children
active, interested, engaged, loving to learn and using creative problem solving. Every
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child needs to be engaged, not just the children who identify as good at math and
science. Currently, the Hui receives no funding for any of our free educational classes
at this time. Thank you so much for all you do.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your testimony. Any questions for the lady on her
testimony, Members? Having none, Ms. Killhour, thank you for sharing your thoughts
with us. We'll go to the District Offices and ask Ms. Lono if there is anyone in the
Hana Office would like to give testimony?

MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and there is no one
waiting to testify.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Lanai Office, Ms. Fernandez, anyone wishing to provide
testimony?

MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no
one waiting to testify.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. On Molokai, Ms. Alcon, anyone wishing to provide
testimony? Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one
here waiting to testify.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, ladies. Members, there is no further request for testimony for
today’s meeting. With no objections, we shall close testimony.

COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Members.

.. .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .

CHAIR HOKAMA: At this time, the Chair will ask the Staff to hand out your new revised
BF-1, Exhibit “1,” as we have been working within the parameters you authorized us
on Friday evening. We’ll be handing it out to you for your review, so before we take a
break, so you can have your opportunity to review the document. This is where we are
at. One, the good news is, we are balanced. All funds are balanced, including General
Fund. The Committee’s revised proposed Operating Budget is currently at
$545,333,928, compared to the Mayor’s $563,337,344. So by your revisions as of
Friday night, the current reduction from the Mayor’s proposal is 18,003,416. By your
revisions, the Committee’s proposed Budget including Operations and Capital
Improvement Projects in the amount of $657,558,842 is compared to the Mayor’s
proposed 711,485,544. So this Committee’s actions results in approximately a
reduction of 8 percent, near 8 percent, or 53,926,702. Your Committee, Members, is
proposing $112,224,914 in Capital Improvement Projects. And we are proposing to
fund this through, by your decisions, $11,743,647 in General Fund and Park
Assessment cash. You have decided, at this time, to propose $31,352,267 in cash
from Sewer, Water, Highway and Solid Waste funds. You are currently proposing
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$32,026,000 borrowing from General Obligation Bonds, which includes 2,243,000 for
the Launiupoko land consideration that we are withholding from the Bond
Authorization. You have also designated $6.103 million in Lapse Bond proceeds to
various capital projects. We have adjusted to capture the better interest rates from
GO Bonds to State Revolving Funds for projects that qualify for such consideration.
We have increased this to $31 million. So total borrowing in this Budget amounts to
$69,129,000. Sixty-one point five nine percent of the Capital Improvement Budget is
on borrowed money. In round numbers, 10.51 percent of this total Budget, as
proposed by you, utilizes borrowed funds. So saying that, one of the things that
during the weekend your Chair was concerned about was, of course, the cash-to-debt
ratio and how we gonna present our financial sheets in the future with a required
GASB requirements and the total structural picture that our P&L is gonna show for
future bond review requirements and as well as additional calculations and how we
gonna take care obligations. So some of the things that, as you go through, please
review, you have added a ton of provisos, so please review the provisos. We also have
listed under CIP, the projects have been presented in a different manner, more in
compliance. It is part of Attachment “D,” I believe we calling it, Attachment “D.” “C,”
excuse me, thank you. One area that you will notice in how we approached it is the
Highway Beautification Fund. It is not completed yet until we go through it this
afternoon about, regarding the language of the provisos, but the issue here is to
transfer Highway Fund money to Highway Beautification Fund. And if you say, does
that ... (inaudible). . . a procedure we do transferring monies and the plusses and
minuses. One of the ways your Chair is approaching that $1 million deficit for this
program is proposing to you an increase of the Highway Beautification Fund for
Abandoned Vehicles and Street Trees, is to increase the Beautification Fund from
$5 to $10. It is my proposal to you to consider the $1 million shortfall, as you've seen
in the Budget worksheets, and as we've heard comments from the Department,
Malama Maui Nui, you know, we have a major financing issue with this program area,
so please take a look at that. Anything else, Members, you want to ask? We handing
out you the new exhibit and we then gonna take recess so that you can review it,
formulate your questions, see where you might want to make adjustments. But we
are balanced, okay. So if you’re gonna tinker around, please let us know what your
thoughts are. And the Staff and I, during the recess, will continue to do our final
adjustments on Countywide Costs because any adjustments you make, we’re gonna
need to then recalculate any impact on Countywide’s, especially fringes and anything
else regarding personnel, so they worked hard, they worked long, they are on sleep
deprivation but your Staff has been dedicated to your needs as a Committee and
taking your authorization, your decisions on Friday, this is what we present to you
this morning, okay. Mr. Couch?

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Your mention of the increase to the
Highway Beautification Fund, we talked about, is this the fund where we talked about
if you increase it to $10, we get $2 of it and the State gets $5?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, there’s a split by a State statute.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.

CHAIR HOKAMA: We work within the statute as we understand it regarding the $5 as ...
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, if [ might --

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?

MR. BAZ: --clarify real quick? We get to keep the whole $10, just $2 goes to Street Trees --
CHAIR HOKAMA: Trees.

MR. BAZ: --Program and Highway Beautification and the $8 would only specifically go to the
Abandoned Vehicles Program.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.

CHAIR HOKAMA: The allocation is set.

MR. BAZ: Yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Between Abandoned Vehicles and ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha. Okay, thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA: We don’t have control over the disbursement formula. It’s set by law.
Ms. Cochran?

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And the funds actually are taken out of
vehicle registration. Is that right?

MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?

MR. BAZ: Member Cochran, so when you pay your vehicle registration fee, that total, you
know, 200 or however much you pay, if you look at the details of that, there’s, I think,
five or six fees that are paid on there, fee and taxes, and then the Highway
Beautification fee is one of those.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. And so currently, we take $5. Your proposal, Chair,
is to bump it to the maximum $10 deduction in order to make up for this deficit?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: If you recall during review of the Fund, I think the Division’s
representative, I think was Ms. Ash gave a proposal on how to deal with the shortfall
and so the Chair is presenting that to you on how to adjust the deficit.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Very good. I concur with your proposal. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Anyone else at this time? If not, you will have Exhibit, revised
Exhibit “1” as we have prepared it through, since Friday evening for your review. And
then we shall return so that we, we’ll go through the documents and revised bills for
consideration that we’ll attach to the Budget documents for consideration. Any other

questions, Members? Okay, we are in recess ‘til 1:30 p.m. .. .(gavel). ..
RECESS: 10:45 a.m.

RECONVENE: 1:36 p.m.

ITEM 1: PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2017 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY

OF MAUI (cC 16-29)

EXHIBIT “1” (MATRIX)

CHAIR HOKAMA: .. .(gavel). .. We shall bring this meeting back to order, Members. This is
May 2nd, At this time, what the Chair would like to do is go through with Mr. Baz the,
our understanding today of what is in the various Special or Revolving Funds for the
Comumittee’s consideration. So I'm gonna ask Mr. Baz if he could go to Page 37 of the
documents and this is under Special Purpose Revenues - Schedule of Revolving
Special Funds for the Fiscal Year 2017.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: What page, Chairman?

CHAIR HOKAMA: It says 37 on the document page. It starts with letter “A.” Housing,
Interim Financing and Buy-Back Revolving Fund.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait. I'm not seeing it.

CHAIR HOKAMA: You gotta look at your Rates and Fees.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, the Rates and Fees?

MR. BAZ: No.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Nakata, can you help the Committee with the Special Funds?

MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Yoshimura?

MS. YOSHIMURA: On Exhibit “1,” starting from Page 92, Line Number 2725.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What’s that page again, I'm sorry?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ninety-two.

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ninety-two, okay.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Mr. Baz, if you would give us some comment whether or not this
number is still good for us or do we need to make any adjustments?

MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So for 2725, Housing Interim Financing Buy-Back
Revolving Fund, that one is pretty accurate so were going to leave that one, or were
comfortable with that being the accurate number.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.

MR. BAZ: NASKA, same thing with the Naval Air Station Kahului Airport Station Fund.
There’s very, very little activity in that so that’s the accurate balance.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.

MR. BAZ: Same thing with the Fire Hazard Removal Fund. For the Plan Review, Permit
Processing, and Inspection Revolving Fund, we projected $5.3 million and, excuse me,
oh, as the ending balance for FY ’17. [ was trying to compare your number to the
ordinance. The ending balance for 6/30/16, we had projected a few months ago to be
4,371,000, we're expecting that to be about $4,252,000. So, the exact number I can
give to Staff is 4,252,762. Okay, Mr. Chair, the ...

CHAIR HOKAMA: So the adjusted then for ’17 totals would be? You guys have that new
number for us?

MR. BAZ: Three million seven hundred and two thousand eight hundred ninety-seven
dollars. My staff was very on it, put that column in there, so yeah, 3,702,897. The
revenue were expecting is the same.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Three seven zero...

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What’s the final number?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, so the total for us to consider, Mr. Baz, would be?

MR. BAZ: No, wait, I apologize. Let me go ahead and just add that up. Five two zero six
eight four six.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Five, two zero six, eight ...
MR. BAZ: Four six.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Eight four six. Thank you.

MR. BAZ: So the right-hand column for total for Fiscal Year '17 should be that, $5,206,846.
Then...ready to move on, Mr. Chair?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, yes.

MR. BAZ: Okay.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Next?

MR. BAZ: Alright, so Highway Beautification Fund. That’s the one where there was some
significant discrepancies in the amount of revenue that was presented in the financial
reports and the actual income that we receive from the Highway Beautification fee in
the car registration. So we're estimating the projected end of year 2016 balance to be
about $20,000 versus $1,734,708 and that’s with the Committee’s Budget
amendments that were passed out this past Friday. So taking those into
consideration, we expect a little bit of a buffer at the end of the year, approximately
$20,000. So I'd be comfortable with leaving that number in there --

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.

MR. BAZ: --like that.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But what...Mr. Chair?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Couch?

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What number does that leave us with?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay and now we’re gonna go with his adjusted revenues.

MR. BAZ: So originally we were estimating about $744,000 in revenues from the current
Rates and Fee. With the proposed rate of $10, we would estimate 1,400,000. So out
of that 1,400,000, $280,000 of that would be able to be spent for Highway Fees,
excuse me, Highway Beautification activities, which includes the Street Tree Trimming
Program. And then $1,120,000 would be available to be spent in Abandoned Vehicles.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So my total for “E,” what is the adjusted total now?

MR. BAZ: So, for “E?”

CHAIR HOKAMA: For this Highway Beautification and Disposal.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah, so Column D, we would change to $1,420,000 even. Yeah, the ending
balance for Fiscal Year 2017...or I shouldn’t say ending balance, the total available for
2017 would be $1,420,000.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.

MR. BAZ: And then, Mr. Chair, so getting into the provisos--I don’t know if you want to get
into those right now or just go over the revenues for the rest of ...

CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll just go through the revenues. Yeah, with the Staff, we’re gonna
make those adjustments to the provisos and report back to the Members.

MR. BAZ: I think your Staff might have a ...

MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?

MS. YOSHIMURA: In your proposal, or the proposal that’s been distributed this morning, we
added $300,000 as a supplemental transfer from the Highway Fund to the Highway
Beautification Fund to address the Highway Beautification portion of this revolving
fund.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So what’s that number now? One seven?

MR. BAZ: Three hundred thousand. So yeah, Mr. Chair, if that’s the case, I apologize, I
forgot about that supplemental transfer. It would be that the balance of the Highway
Beautification Fund for the end of Fiscal Year ’17 would be $1,720,000 and then
$580,000 would be available for the Highway Beautification activities.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You folks got that? Okay, very good.

MR. BAZ: So, then, and then if, just a caveat to that, the $216,000 proviso for Malama Maui
Nui should be coming out of the Highway Beautification section, not the Abandoned
Vehicles section. So just take that into note when you're ...

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?

CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Couch?

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Why would that be, ‘cause don’t they do abandoned vehicles?

MR. BAZ: Specifically ...

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That’s mostly their stuff is abandoned vehicles.

MR. BAZ: Yeah. This is very little abandoned vehicles, yeah. The Malama Maui Nui pays
for--1 gotta pull up their grant again--but it pays for a lot of different activities for clean
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